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PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Hello Fellow Tin Lizzies,

We have a busy month coming up in March with Rich Ford car display on the 17" (Linda mentioned @ the
meeting that there will be recognition for wearing o’ the green and consequences for not wearing o’ the
green). And the upcoming biggie being the “Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque” hosting the National Business Meet-
ing for the weekend of the 22™ thru the 25™.

Let us show just what Albuquerque is all about . . . help out “your” Club in making this a tremendous success.
Contact Bernice and ask her “what can | do to help”.

Now for the rest of 2012 — we are looking to you the “Members” to come up with some ideas for tours (short
or long) for the year. Day trips are always welcome. We have so much to see in our surrounding area, so see
what you can come up with.

Remember the work parties that Larry & Lorna have so graciously been hosting @ their house (workshop).
This is a great way to learn about T’s. There are always a few different projects going on, (bring your project
along with a brown bag lunch) so come on by and start learning or teaching. Currently a donated motor is
being built which will be on display at the Business Meeting and raffled off at a later date with the proceeds
to benefit the MTFCA Museum located in Indiana.

Thanks,
Dean
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2012 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2012 Committee Contacts

Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

President

Stan Gauna
(h) 296-0799 (c) 321-8221
sgauna@comcast.net

Vice President

Secretary Lorna Azevedo
(h) 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Treasurer Janice Gauna
(h) 296-0799 (c) 321-8221
jgauna@comcast.net
Directors _

Larry Azevedo
h) 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505- 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Russell Dilts
(h) 897-2011
Rusell.Dilts@ascensionHealth.org

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter
of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual
membership is strongly encouraged and available for
$35.00 per year, which includes the
Vintage Ford Magazine.

Send your membership to:

MTFCA
119 West Main St
Centerville, IN 47330
(798) 855-5248
jay@mtfca.com

Email Committee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/Refreshments

Program Coordinators

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historians

National Business Committee

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com
Linda Riel 459-5897

Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Robbi Ross 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com
Mark & Sharon Dominguez ~ 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrlulubell@juno.com
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com
John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
and

Nancy Rodriguez 228-8228
nancyinabg@iglide.net

Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Work Party at Azevedo’s Feb 25 starting at 9 AM

Feb 11 T n Vittles at Fiesta’s on Carlisle and Mont-
gomery 8:00 am hosted by Kim Householder

Mar 15 Tin Lizzie meeting. Change of date due
to National Business Meeting.

Mar 17 Rich Ford ABQ - Car show - Let Linda
know if you will be attending

Mar 22-24 - T Time on the Rio - National Busi-
ness Meeting - get you registration in before
2/15 for a free polo.

The 2012 Business Meeting Committee

Reserve the date ! March 22-24/ 2012 for the

T Time on the Rio National Business Meeting to
be held at the Best Western on Rio Grande NW in
Albuquerque.

Members of The Tin Lizzies who send their $160
registration for the 2012 Business Meeting before
February 15, 2012 will receive a complimentary
Black Polo Shirt with the Tin Lizzie logo embroi-
dered.

When you send your registration, state the size or
sizes needed. So get your registration in to Kirk as
soon as possible. We need all of your participation
to make the meeting a success

Those of you who received Christmas gifts you
don't want or can't use, feel free to donate them
for Business Meeting door or raffle prizes.

The time is drawing near so get your reservations
in early and plan to attend and volunteer.

The 2012 Business Meeting Committee is busy mak-
ing definite plans. If you have suggestions or can
help on any of the committees call one of those
listed below. This is an all club responsibility

and everyone is needed to make it a success.

Just say, "What can | do to help?"
Committee Chair Bernice Young

Dean Van Doren and
Tom Miles

Advisory

Registration Kirk Petersen

Men and Women's Seminars Larry and Lorna

Azevedo

Russell and
Julie Dilts

Goodie Bags & Table Decorations

Lorna Azevedo
Fran Gurule

Hospitality Room

Raffle Paul and Marilyn

Duncan

Welcome Desk Stan and Janice

Gauna
Printing and Design Robbi Ross
Banquet Hospitality Mark and Sharon

Dominguez
Photography Mark Wing
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T N’Vittles and Refreshments

HREEYANNIVERSARY The 2012 sign up lists are ready.
To Please call or see Linda Riel to

Many Happy Returns ! Skip-and Hedy Dunn sign up today.
Brian Dean
Richard Hutchins We had some really great
Donald Lauritsen breakfasts this last year., and
Mark Dominguez

. Ernest Sena don’t forget the wonderful re-

Nick Serna freshments people have

brought in. Thank you to all
who participated this year.

Do you know that every year when you pay your dues that you need to fill out an application and turn it in

also? This is how we keep track of members names, addresses, phone #, emails, birth date (you don’t have
to include the year), anniversary and other important information. Your dues will not be accepted this year

without an application. Thanks for helping us out here! Janice

Please mail your application and dues together. Thank you

Members/spouses, | could still use some ribbon, flowers, and feathers for "hat making supplies" for the
"Tea" for the March National meeting. If you have any of these things, please bring them along Thursday
night. | will also be needing ladies to help donate food for the "Tea", I'll have a sign up for that also at the
Thursday evening meeting or you can e-mail me at Neil2mao@comcast.net if you'd be willing to bring some

TEA FOODS. I'll have suggestions if you need them, just ask. Thanking you all for your help, Mary Ann
O'Brien.

January T N'Vittles was hosted by Dean and Linda at
Mick’s Chili Fix on January 14. 28
__ people and 5 cars were in atten-

B dance . Good NM food and laugh-
ter made the chilly morning warm
inside and out. Dean drove his new
e acquisition, a 1918 depot hack . It’s

the old kind that has to be cranked. Pictures
by Linda Riel. Top: The Dilts’ T is decked out in
Chili lights in front Of Mick’s Chili Fix,

L to R: Cars Lined up in front, Our members en-
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The latest list for refreshments and T N Vittles is below. As you can see, there are still some months not spo-
ken for. Refreshments are generally done by two families and can be anything you want to bring. T N Vittles
is simply making arrangements at a local restaurant or home. We usually have 30-35 people attending. If
you are interested and would like to host any of these events, please see, call or email Linda Riel.

Meeting Refreshments 2012

Date Provided By Provided By
23-Feb Betty Housholder Julie Dilts
15-Mar
26-Apr Larry & Lorna Azevedo Tom & Cathy Miles
24-May
28-Jun
26-Jul Stan & Janice Gauna Mark & Susan Wing
23-Aug Bob & Robbi Ross
27-Sep Vaughn Rockafellow
25-Oct Dean & Linda Irene Navarre
15-Nov Guys With Pies Guys With Pies
December Holiday Party - no meeting Holiday Party - no meeting

W
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T n Vittles 2012

Date Hosted By Place
2/11 Kim Housholder Fiestas on Carlisle at Montgomery
3/10 Bob & Robbi Ross Furr's @ 2004 Wyoming NE
4/14 Tom & Cathy Miles
5/12 Paul & Marilyn Duncan
6/9 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) @ 6118 Edith NE
7/14 Stan & Janice Gauna El Charrito @ 4703 Central NW
8/11
9/8 Bernice Young
10/13 Dean & Linda
11/10
December Holiday Party - no breakfast
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TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEETING MINUTES

January 26, 2012

President, Dean Van Doren, called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the mem-
bership. Dean recognized Jim McKinstry, whom we haven’t seen for a while. There were no guests. The refreshments
were provided by President Dean & Vice President Stan Gauna.

Vice President, Stan Gauna, talked about the many raffle options for the evening.

Secretary’s Report: There were no corrections or additions to the minutes from the November meeting. The minutes
were accepted as printed in the December newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report: Janice Gauna gave the treasurer’s report.

Committee Reports:

Audit for 2011 Books: Dean asked for a volunteer to audit the 2011 books. No one volunteered. Janice Gauna advised
that Julie Dilts said she’d do it if no one else stepped up. Dean & Janice will get with Julie to arrange for the audit.

E-Mail: Kirk Peterson reported that he’s sending out lots of emails.
Telephone: Linda Riel advised that if there are any changes to the call list, let her know.
Newsletter: Since Robbi Ross had surgery, Lorna Azevedo will finish the newsletter for January & get it mailed out.

Car Council: John Hayne advised that he didn’t get to the last meeting. He also asked if there’s anyone else who wants
to take on the Car Council responsibility. No one volunteered, so John might continue the job.

Hospitality: Janice Gauna needs to be advised when anyone is out of commission. Please call her or email her with the
information. She sent out a get well card to Lena Schritter, who suffered a hurt leg due to a bad fall in the snow. A
sympathy card was sent to Betty Housholder whose Sister passed away. She will get a card out to Robbi Ross, who just
had surgery.

Librarian: Mark Dominguez let us know that books are ready to check out. Just let him know if you want any.

Program Co-Coordinator: Marilyn Duncan said tonight’s program is to be presented by Larry Azevedo. Lorna sug-
gested the program for March be the upcoming March Business meeting. Everyone concurred. Mark Dominguez
brought up the date for our regular March meeting is the night before the National Business meeting. Dean advised
that the March meeting has been changed to March 15.

Historian: Marilyn said nothing new to report. Kirk Peterson advised that he has some 2006 items to give to her to-
night
Quartermaster: Larry Azevedo said there’s no change.

Webmaster: Mark Wing has the website up to date. He will continue to do more updates.

Tour Coordinator (or anyone who wants to put a tour on): Dean said he’s heard the Tour held at the end of August is
being planned. Stan Gauna suggested a tour on the 25" of Feb which is held by the Belen Hispanic Chamber of Com-
merce every year. It’s a Matanzas, where pigs are cooked in the ground. He gave us the details & advised it’s S5 for
the day. We’d have no nearby parking, so we’d have to take turns watching our cars while others go to the event.

Contact Stan for more information.

T’n Vittles, & Meeting Refreshments;_Let Linda Riel know if you’d like to sign up for T'n Vittles &/or meeting refresh-
ments for 2012. You can call her, & she’ll also make the list available on line.
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FOLLOW UP ON PREVIOUS EVENTS:

January Breakfast, hosted by Linda Riel & Dean Van Doren. Linda said that we had 28 people, & 5 T's there.

Unfinished Business:

Roadrunner Food Bank Holiday Donation: Linda Riel reported that our donation at the Christmas party was $420 &
5.3 Ibs. of food. The Food Bank sent us a Thank You letter & they were greatly appreciative of our donation.

New Business:

Rich Ford on March 17: Dean encouraged us to have another nice turn out at Rich Ford on St Patrick’s Day. Nine peo-
ple raised their hands that they’d be there.

National Business Meeting March 22 thru 25: Bernice reported that everything is moving along nicely. Lorna Azevedo
& Fran Gurule encouraged everyone to sign up to help. The sign up sheets were at the front table. They talked about
the events &  where volunteers are needed.

Mark Wing brought in literature from many other Clubs for everyone to look at. He also volunteered to help those
members who would like him to keep an eye on their bids on E-Bay, since he’s on there so much. Brian Dean offered
to do that, also.

We took a break for refreshments & visiting.

Larry Azevedo gave the program on Members’ Favorite Suppliers for Model T items. Several members sent in their
favorites, & Larry prepared a spreadsheet of those items to share with everyone.

.For Sale or Wanted Items: Larry advised that he has 2’41 Mercury Sedans he’d like to sell. Mark Wing wants a Ruck-
stall Axle.

The Raffle was held & the winners were: Brian Dean, Bob Ross, Kirk Peterson, Michael Housholder, Larry Azevedo,
Vern, Bernice Young, Mark Wing, & Neil O’Brien.

Our next T’n Vittles will be held Feb 11" at Fiesta’s on Montgomery & Carlisle at 830 AM hosted by Kim Housholder.
(Note the time difference!)

We adjourned the meeting at 830PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Lorna Azevedo, Secretary

clajecaaaeaeaeeeeecacaccdaaeaeeaeeeeccaaacaaeaeaeaeaeeelceelceleleele

For Sale!! Brass Radiator, new in the box, round tube 3 rivet 2 1/2” tall filler neck, carbide tube reinforcing bar,
stamped Made in USA $1050. You save $300.

Pair 1415-16 headlight shells $50
Steel cylinder head $99.

Call John Hayne 294-4434
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All submissions should be
emailed by the last Satur-

day of each month.

Thanks for reading!

ATTENTION:

The ABQ Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
Jan thru Oct. The 3rd
Thursday in Nov and a
special event for Dec.

COME JOIN

THE FUN !

Visitors are
always
welcome!

Join us on our

website:

WWW.TINLIZZIESOFABQ.COM




